Closures at Canton Lake Due To Flooding
(Updates are in red)

As of September 15, 2019, the following are closed/open at Canton Lake:

Longdale Campground: About % of the campsites are now open as is the group picnic
shelter and the boat ramp.

Thunder Road is now open.

Sandy Cove Campground, Swimming Beach/Day Use Areas: All areas closed.

Canadian Day Use: all boat ramps are now open to boat launching.

Canadian Campground: All camping facilities and the boat ramp in the A area of the
campground are now open.

Big Bend Campground: has the following campsites closed: B1 - B10

Big Bend Day Use: All boat ramps and day use shelter are open. The courtesy dock
has been removed due to extensive damage caused by high water levels.

Blaine County Road N 2460, the north-south road that leads to the Big Bend
campground is now open to normal traffic. Construction continues but delays are
minor. Construction is expected to be completed within the next 2 weeks.

Fairview Group Camp: Remains closed due to flood damage to the shelter and
cookers, and accumulated debris in the campground making the area unsafe for use.
The area will remain closed this recreation season.




